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Dear Commissioners

Thank you for the opportunity to provide a submission to the Productivity Commission’s
Australia’s circular economy: Unlocking the opportunities interim report.’

The Consumer Policy Research Centre (CPRC) and CHOICE jointly note their support of
recommendations 9.1 and 9.2 in the interim report:

e Recommendation 9.1. Introduce a product labelling scheme for household appliances
and consumer electronics

e Recommendation 9.2. Include reuse and repair targets in the National Television and
Computer Recycling Scheme (NTCRS) and increase the use of tracking devices

These recommendations would help to address two of the key barriers to a circular
economy: a lack of information for consumers, and a lack of incentives for businesses to
design products that are more durable and repairable.

The introduction of a product labelling scheme would provide consumers with information
about the durability and repairability of household appliances and consumer electronics.
This information is essential for consumers to make informed purchasing decisions and
choose products that are more sustainable. Currently, at the point of purchase, it is difficult
for consumers to identify how long products will last or whether they can be easily repaired.

France’s repairability index provides a useful model which could guide the development of a
similar system in Australia to help consumers make informed, sustainable purchases.?

CPRC’s research into consumers and sustainability

CPRC’s research continues to show a strong consumer need and desire for more clarity of
credible product durability and repairability information. Consumers want certainty of
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product durability to help them understand the value of the investment they're making
through a purchase, and what they can do if something breaks.?

Conclusions
We believe that recommendations 9.1 and 9.2 are important steps in:
1. promoting the circular economy

2. incentivising industry to design, produce and sell products with longevity at the
forefront

3. providing greater transparency and assurance to Australians on the products they’ve
purchased, and

4. ultimately reducing e-waste.
CPRC’s research highlights a need for Federal Government to introduce clear obligations

that require businesses to provide greater transparency and more meaningful information
on product labelling.

We urge the Australian Government to progress and implement these recommendations
without delay.

Yours sincerely

Erin Turner Rosie Thomas
Chief Executive Officer Director of Campaigns and
Consumer Policy Research Centre Communications
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